



Dear Parents and Guardians,

Friday 6th October 2023



The children had lots of fun getting involved with St Anne's Macmillan cake sale. We baked cakes to celebrate the work of Macmillan together with thanking our grown ups for supporting this great cause. We will follow the children's interest in baking through our bakery role play area. You can see if your child visits our class bakery on twitter @stannestanleyf2



We have continued to follow the children's interest in autumn through comparing autumnal fruits. We had lots of fun comparing green and red apples. We predicted and then tested which colour apple would roll faster and which colour apple would taste sweeter. We conducted an experiment using baking soda and vinegar to test which colour apple is more explosive.



We used our number skills to compare our predictions, looking at which colour apple gained the most votes in each experiment before testing to check if our predictions were correct. We introduced scientific vocabulary such as 'fair testing' through discussing how to ensure that our experiments were conducted fairly e.g., adding the same amount of baking soda and vinegar to the green and red apple under investigation.

You can continue to explore this wonderful season through observing nature in our locality.

National The National Trust is offering families the opportunity to visit a National Trust place free of charge this autumn. You can find out more about this great offer and claim your free pass by visiting the National Trust website at www.nationaltrust.org.uk

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Bell

Miss Murphy